PLISKOVER CEMETERY ASSOCIATION INC.

P.O. BOX 8237

PITTSBURGH, PA  15217

Dear Pliskover Member:

The Memorial Days (Kaiver Ovus) of paying respect to our dearly departed before the High Holidays will be held this year on:


Sunday, September 14, 2003 9:00 A.M. – 1:00 P.M.


Sunday, September 21, 2003 9:00 A.M. – 1:00 P.M.

As in the past, we have hired a cantor to accompany each family to their departed loved ones for individual prayer.  His service, as in previous years, is paid for by the Association.

We are also offering a service to all our members who live out of town and find it difficult to make the annual graveside visit.  Our Remembrance Memorial Committee will help you to honor your dearly departed on our memorial days.  On the following page, please insert all the names – English and Hebrew – of your dear ones and mail to our P.O. Box.  If you cannot attend at the proper time we will then have our cantor attend to your wishes by having a group service, where the names of all the departed will be read aloud, followed by the recitation of the traditional “El Moleh Rachamim” prayer on your behalf.

According to Jewish tradition, memorial prayers should be offered with the giving of charity (tzedakah).  Checks should be made out to:  PLISKOVER CEMETERY ASSOCIATION, and mailed to P.O. BOX 8237, PITTSBURGH, PA  15217.

The work involved in the upkeep of the cemetery is very costly (repairs, machinery, labor, etc.), so your financial help will be greatly appreciated.  Some of your officers and board members will be sitting at the table near the entrance to the cemetery to once again greet you and receive your contribution for Kaiver Ovus.

In closing, let us wish each of you a very healthy, happy and prosperous New Year.  We are looking forward to hearing from you and seeing you soon.  L’Shana Tova.

Shalom,

Officers and Board Members

August, 2003









English
Hebrew

Your name___________________________________________________________

Your address_________________________________________________________

Spouse______________________________________________________________

Father_______________________________________________________________

Mother______________________________________________________________

Sister_______________________________________________________________

Brother______________________________________________________________

Other relatives________________________________________________________



________________________________________________________



________________________________________________________



________________________________________________________

PLISKOVER CEMETERY ASSOCIATION INC.

P.O. BOX 8237

PITTSBURGH, PA  15217

JULY-AUGUST 2003

Hi, everyone!  I’m still in a good mood thinking of May 2, 2004, and our 100-4 reunion.  Some of the people who plan to come to Pittsburgh are:  Yakov Dekhtyar, Bobbie & Mervin Dizenfeld, Eileen (Weiner) & Skip Levin, Harriett (Rubenstein) & Jerry Libenson, Melvin & Sylvia Roth, Susan & Steven Speck.  Let me know if you plan to attend and I’ll write you in the next Newsletter.  Ann (Weiner) Gould is in charge of reservations.  If there is anything you want to tell her regarding family Pliskov stories, her email is ann.gould@verizon.net.  Unfortunately I put her old number in the last Newsletter.  Please note the correction.  Thanks to Don Lefkowitz, for his kind words regarding our website.  To quote Don, “All members should be proud.”  He enjoyed the music, and applauds all concerned.  My sentiments, too.

As you noticed on the front two pages, Kaiver Ovus time is around the corner.  It used to be so sad for me when I would go to the cemetery.  However, since I have been “working” there each year before the holidays I find a special peace and comfort surrounding me from my loved ones, and a closeness to everyone I knew from the “old days.”  We will be there September 14 and 21, 9:00 to 1:00.  I look forward to greeting all who are able to make it.  To those who cannot, we have prayers said for your loved ones each year.  Simply complete the attached page and send it in to us.  As always, your contributions in memory of your loved ones are greatly appreciated.

Special get well wishes go to Belle Roth, and to Frank Rubin.  To son Kimball, too.  The last time I saw Kimball and Hannah was the end of June, and in spite of his injuries he looked fantastic.

Mazel Tov to Louis Weiner on his new venture.  Lou now operates a wonderful limo company called “All Star Limousines.”  The limos are magnificent.  For more information please call 1-888-546-6161, or 1-412-481-4000.  His email is www.allstarlimos.com.  Lou’s motto is “Don’t Drink & Drive, Leave the Driving to Us.”  I just made up a new one for him (no charge!).  “Leave your car home, go in style, let Louis drive that extra mile.”  (I feel like a writer for the old Burma Shave signs.  Remember them?)

In the last Newsletter I wrote about Mervin Dizenfeld’s second Bar Mitzvah.  Mervin sent me some info regarding this.  He referred to it as a “Big Fat Jewish Bar Mitzvah” weekend, with relatives and friends from three corners of the country.  From California came Jerry & Harriette Libenson, and Robert Stock; from Florida, Ruth Spiegle; from New York, Sylvia Iwler (Bobbies’ maid of honor (57+ yrs. ago); and from Pennsylvania came Estelle Davidson, Irv and Florence Iwler, Erwin & BettyLou Rubenstein, Mort & Paula Rubin, Jordanna Zober, Ruth Stock Zober, & Shoham Zober.  Merv also writes

2.

that Lazar Rubenstein’s grandson (Merv) is a trend setter at the first Second Bar Mitzvah in the congregation in which 32 years ago he was the building chairman.  Hey, what would be a Newsletter without mentioning Lazar Rubenstein!!

Getting back to May 2, why not make the event a time to have your own personal family reunion?  As Ann (Weiner) Gould said, she would like to make this a Steiner reunion.  How about a Rosen, Rosensky (Silverman), Weiner, Gordon, Rubenstein (both Lazar and Itzhak), and every other connection I can’t remember.  Come on, get busy!!!  Butch Schutzer told me he won’t be back from Florida until AFTER May 2, and to him I said make it BEFORE May 2.  See – very simple, very easy.

Nachus time:  Rita (Roth) and Lou Aaron are so proud of their grandson, Stephen Baldwin.  He is studying for his doctorate in chemistry at California Institute of Technology in Pasadena, CA.  Great-grandparents are the late Lil and Sam Roth.

That’s all for now, folks.  I’ll try to get another letter out around the end of October.  If you want your letter sent to a winter address, please let me know.  We aim to please.

Take care, dear friends.  I wish good health to those not feeling well.  If I missed reporting some news, please forgive me.  Just send me the news and I will do it next time.

Shalom,

Barbara Rubenstein Rosenzweig

